## Meeting of the Public Service Pay Commission 14 May 2019 at 8.30a.m., St. Stephen's Green House

## In attendance

Mr Kevin Duffy (Chair)
Ms Marian Corcoran
Mr Ultan Courtney
Ms Ruth Curran
Mr Noel Dowling
Mr Michael Kelly
Mr Peter McLoone

Ms Joan Curry (Secretary)
Ms Karen Murphy (Secretariat)
Mr Liam Gleeson (Secretariat)
Mr Ben Sweeney (Secretariat)
Mr Dean Watt (Secretariat)
Mr Cian McCarthy (Secretariat)

The minutes of the previous meeting of 7 May 2019 were agreed.

The Commission reviewed and approved the final draft of the Report on the Permanent Defence Force. The Commission thanked the Secretariat for the work done on the Report, under considerable time pressure.

The Commission requested that a number of technical terms were double checked for consistency throughout the Report. The Secretary informed the Commission that the final draft would be further proofed before publication.

The Commission considered the outstanding work that needed to be completed, on the remaining four health professions, senior public servants and professional and technical grades. It was agreed that two further meetings would be required in order to complete a final report on these cohorts. It was noted that, due to time constraints, any additional reporting would need to be based on the existing information that had already been gathered by the Commission.

The dates of the upcoming meetings were set as Tuesday, 11 June 2019 and Tuesday, 25 June 2019.